
Fifth Sunday of Easter 

May 19, 2019 

Mass Intentions 
Monday, May 20 

Acts 14:5-18/Ps 115:1-2, 3-4, 15-16 [1ab]/Jn 14:21-26 

 8:00 AM Mass – Sue Buckminster 

Tuesday, May 21 

Acts 14:19-28/Ps 145:10-11, 12-13ab, 21 [cf. 12] 

Jn 14:27-31a 

 8:00 AM Mass – Special Intention 

Wednesday, May 22 

Acts 15:1-6/Ps 122:1-2, 3-4ab, 4cd-5 [cf. 1]/Jn 15:1-8 

  6:00 PM Mass – Kias Bernard + 

Thursday, May 23 

Acts 15:7-21/Ps 96:1-2a, 2b-3, 10 [3]/Jn 15:9-11 

   8:00 AM Mass – John Robertson + 

Friday, May 24 

Acts 15:22-31/Ps 57:8-9, 10 and 12 [10a]/Jn 15:12-17 

      8:00 AM Mass – Rudolph Siskey +  

Saturday, May 25  

Acts 16:1-10/Ps 100:1b-2, 3, 5 [2a]/Jn 15:18-21 

           8:00 AM Mass – Stereen Karsom 

           4:00 PM Mass – Nathaniel McCartney + 

Sunday, May 26 

Acts 15:1-2, 22-29/Ps 67:2-3, 5, 6, 8 [4]/Rv 21:10-14,  

22-23/Jn 14:23-29 

           8:30 AM Mass – George Riley + 

      11:30 AM Mass – People of the Parish 

 

Come and enjoy an Evening of Music at the Cathedral. The 

Polyphonic Schola of St. Joseph and the Cathedral Choir 

(Matthew Bobela - director) will hold a joint-concert with the 

Choirs of Central College (Pella, IA) on Tuesday, May 21 at 

7:30 PM at the Cathedral. The Polyphonic Schola and the 

Cathedral Choir will feature soprano soloist Christie Huber-

Ottinger and organist Tom Smith. Admission is free, and 

there will be a free-will offering in support of the Central 

College Music Department. There will be a light dessert 

reception to follow in Ruggle Hall following the concert.    
 

Cathedral is in need of some strong high school students to 

help Leroy moving classroom furniture during the summer. 

Contact the Parish Office, pbokay@cathedralsj.org or 232-

7763 or, to set up times needed. 

 

Thank you to all who participated in Adoration of the 

Blessed Sacrament during our school year.  We are planning 

to continue Adoration during the summer on Wednesdays 

only, beginning next Wednesday, May 22, 8:00 AM-6:00 

PM. Please sign up at http://signup.com/go/vaVQXnM or by 

contacting Amy Roetto, 816787-0235. 

 

Next weekend, May 25-26, our second collection will be for 

Cathedral’s utilities and the upgrade of the heat system.  

          This Coming Week 
Monday, May 20 
9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

Tuesday, May 21 

7:30 PM              Joint Choirs Concert - Church 

Wednesday, May 22 

9:00 AM-12:00 PM Sewing & Craft Group–Rectory Basement 

9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry - Rectory Basement 

6:00 PM  St. Gianna EDC Steering Committee – Msgr. 

Dierkes Mtg Rm 

Thursday, May 23 

7:00 PM  Cathedral Choir – Church 

Friday, May 24 
9:30-11:00 AM Food Pantry – Rectory Basement 

Saturday, May 25 
2:30 PM  Confessions 

3:30 PM  Rosary 

4:00 PM  Mass  

Sunday, May 26 
8:00 AM Rosary and Confessions 

8:30 AM Mass 

After Mass Coffee, Milk, Donuts – Ruggle Hall  

10:45 AM Glory & Praise Choir Rehearsal-Music Rm 

11:00 AM Confessions 

11:30 AM Mass  

 

Prayers and Sympathy to the family and friends of Scott 

Puckett, who died recently.  Scotty is the son-in-law of Mary 

Burgess and the husband of Susie (Burgess) Puckett. 

 

Dear Cathedral Family and Friends:  Thank you so much for 

your concern, help, and especially your prayers during this 

very difficult time for the Burgess and Puckett family.  We want 

to also give a special thank you to Susie’s classmates in the 

Cathedral Class of 2001 for their very kind and generous 

support.  We are truly grateful for your thoughtfulness and 

caring as we struggle to face the future without Scotty.  Please 

continue to keep Susie and her boys in your thoughts and 

prayers. With sincere gratitude and much love, 

Mrs. Mary Burgess and Family. 

 

Cathedral’s Pastoral Council is currently looking for some new 

members. Please submit names and contact information by 

June 1 to the Parish Office, pbokay@cathedralsj.org or  

232-7763. 

 

The Alumnae of the Convent of the Sacred Heart will gather 

for the 8:30 AM Mass on Sunday, June 2, here at Cathedral.  

Coffee and donuts will be served after Mass in St. Anne’s 

Room. 

 

Couples celebrating their 50
th

 wedding anniversary Jan 1-

Dec. 31, 2019, are invited (with their immediate families) to 

the Golden Wedding Anniversary Mass celebrated by 

Bishop James Johnston in the Cathedral of the Immaculate 

Conception in KC on Sun., June 2, at 2:00 PM. Immediately 

following the liturgy there will be a dessert reception at the 

Catholic Center (9th & Baltimore). Free parking will be 

provided at the Catholic Center with free shuttle service to the 

Cathedral from the Catholic Center (and return trip). Please 

contact our Parish Office even if you are unable to attend. 

WEEKLY OFFERTORY INCOME 
Monthly Budget Goal $76,166 (included $4000 for reserve) 

   Offertory Aged, Sick & Poor 

Week 1 $10,851.00  $   901.00 

Week 2      $  8,265.04  $     90.00 

 $19,116.04 $  991.00 
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I will praise your name for ever, my king and my God. (Ps 145)   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Mir House of Prayer Needs You!  Faithful adorers are 

needed to sign up to fill the following hours at the Chapel of 

the Holy Rosary:  8 AM Sundays; 10 AM Thursdays; 11 

AM Sundays (2
nd

 & 3
rd

 weeks); noon Sundays, 5 PM 

Thursdays (4
th

 week); 10 PM Saturdays. Part-time (at your 

convenience) substitutes also are needed.  If interested, please 

contact Lisa Puett, 279-4414.   

 

Mark your calendar: Catholic Schools Night at the 

Mustangs Baseball Game will be on Friday, June 7, at 7:00 

PM at Phil Welch Stadium. All Catholic School Families are 

invited to attend this fun evening! 

 

CHECK THIS OUT . . . The Good News of Cathedral 

 Congratulations and best wishes to Tina Black, a long 

time parishioner who recently celebrated her 90
th

 birthday! 

 Congratulations to Trevor and Sarah Garver McClain, 

Cathedral Class of 2010, on the birth of their son, Boston 

Michael McClain, on May 10! 

 Congratulations to Jamie and Cody Pflugradt, Cathedral 

Class of 2002 and LB Class of 2006, on the birth of their 

daughter, Mia Quinn Pflugradt, on May 10! 

 Congratulations to Mitch Robinson who was recently 

nominated as the News-Press Athlete of the Week! 

 Congratulations to the Bishop LeBlond 2019 Class 1 State 

Golf Champions!  Congratulations especially to the 

Ravens on the Eagles team:  Owen Jungbluth, Hank 

Lierz, Mitch Robinson, and George Sommers! 

 

Our School and ECC News 

 The summer hours for the School Office are: Closed May 

21-28; Open May 29-31; Open Tuesdays in June, 8 AM-

noon; Closed in July; normal hours will resume on July 

29. For assistance outside of these summer hours, please 

email Mrs. Evans, revans@cathedralsj.org or Mrs. 

Burkart, aburkart@cathedralsj.org. 

 Don’t forget that Cathedral Cash is available all year 

round.  Please purchase/order Cathedral Cash after 

weekend Masses in the west vestibule, through the School 

Office at CathedralCash@cathedralsj.org, or order 

online at www.shopwithscrip.com.  Congratulations to 

the recipients of the St. Mother Teresa of Calcutta Award 

on May 10:  Maddisyn Sample, Natalie Roetto, Tre Icke, 

Addie Zoubek, Mrs. Burnett, and Mrs. Sullivan. 

 

The Catholic young adult group for St. Joseph (ages 22-35), 

Coram Deo, is meeting on Mon., May 20, for Mondays on 

the Bluff!  Meet at River Bluff Brewing for pizza and drinks 

at 6:10 PM. Please bring cash. They also are meeting on Wed., 

May 22, for Wednesdays with the Word! Meet at St. Rose of 

Lima Parish at 6:10 PM. Please eat beforehand. They hope to 

see you at these events! 

 

Father Christian Malewski will celebrate a Memorial Day 

Commemorative Mass on Mon., May 27, 10:00 AM, at 

Mount Olivet Cemetery. All are invited to attend and honor 

our fallen soldiers and in loving memory of family and friends 

who have gone before us. The cemetery office will be open for 

Memorial Day weekend on Sat., May 25, 8:30 AM-4:30 

PM; open Sun., May 26, 10:00 AM-4:30 PM; and open on 

Memorial Day, Mon., May 27, 8:30 AM-2:00 PM. 

 

The 6
th

 Annual Pitching for Priests Softball Game will be on 

Fri., July 5, 7:00 PM, at the Community America Ballpark 

(1800 Village West Pkwy in KC, KS). Come enjoy a fun 

softball game between the Priests from our Kansas City-St. 

Joseph Diocese vs the Priests from the Archdiocese of 

Kansas City-Kansas. Tailgating will begin at 4:00 PM. There 

will be baseball cards of each player available!  Last year, 

3500 people attended the game! Tickets: $15/adult, $6/child 

(12 and under). Help support our Priests! Tickets and more 

information are available at PitchingforPriests.com.  

 

Message from Father Hansen . . .  

Today is the feast, in Prague, in the Czech Republic, of 

the Infant of Prague. We have the beautiful statue of the 

Infant of Prague back in the sanctuary. There is a phrase 

that often goes with the Infant “The more you honor me, 

the more I will bless you.” Such is the promise of the 

“Infant of Prague.” 

 

What blessings do we need? As a priest here in St. Joseph 

for almost a year now, I’ve been blessed way more than 

I’ve given blessings. I’m so thankful for this first year. 

Back in February (the 17
th

); I shared with you the prayers 

associated with the Infant of Prague; you can get those 

from the parish website 

[https://cathedralsj.org/sites/cathedralsj1/files/uploads/bull

etins/bulletin_february_17_2019_ins.pdf]. One of the 

blessings I have asked for in prayers to the Infant has been 

the funding of the “healing the campus” phase of the 

Beacon on the Hill project. The feature will be the new 

Cathedral Early Childhood Center that will be safe and 

fully up to code. You all have received letters inviting you 

to prayerfully discern what blessings you can share to 

help fund this. 

 

As I write this Thursday morning, we have in about 65 

gifts, pledges, and grant proposals, over $1,000,000 of the 

$1,800,000 needed for this phase of the campaign or 

project. We need the help of everyone, though. I made my 

pledge on Wednesday. We have some families that are 

considering large gifts. Because these include matching  

funds, we could be at $1,600,000 because of them. Please 

pray to the Infant of Prague asking what blessings you’ve 

been given that you can share for this important phase in 

the Beacon in the Hill project.  

 

With the large gifts and,  if 100 families gave just $400 a 

year for three years and 300 families gave $300 a year for 

three years, we’d exceed our goal! Please ask the Infant 

what sacrifices you can make so that “making our campus 

safe” can be a reality! 

 

 

Stewardship Makes a Difference . . . Thank you 

to all the Food Pantry and Open Door Food Kitchen 

volunteers.  If anyone is interested in helping out during 

summer vacations, please contact Kitty in the Parish 

Office at 232-7763. 
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